11-9-2011

Hello,

  My name is Char Simkins, I am one of your neighbors here on Black Jack Ridge.  We live at 10900, the long ranch that we’ve been working on (  We have been warned about the theft and break ins happening on Black Jack and the surrounding area and are hoping to connect the neighbors together to help stop it!  

  The idea we are proposing is neighbors partnering up to keep extra eyes on each others houses and property and letting one another know when they see something suspicious.  Houses that can clearly see one another would partner up as well as some overlapping to enhance communication between neighbors.  (See proposed map) 

  I’ve been researching Neighborhood Watch programs and the main tool to stopping theft in a neighborhood, is the neighbors getting involved and looking out for one another and having the means to communicate with each other when they suspect something.  

  I volunteer to be the central point to let all the neighbors know when there has been a theft, what kind of theft and then if anyone remembers seeing anything, getting that information to the police.  I have also started a website to communicate with one another as well, for those that are computer savvy.    (http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Black_Jack_Ridge_Road)

  I have already been told about the following thefts this year:

This week

Trailer Stolen

Past Month

Battery stolen out a truck

Past 6 Months +

Lawnmower attempted to be stolen

A different neighbors lawnmower was stolen

Attempts to break into house and garage

Cars broken into for purses and other valuables

Work equipment stolen 

Vehicles stolen

  We are hoping to get 100% participation so we can work together and put an end to this theft!  Feel free to call me with any questions, concerns or suggestions.  

Thank you,    

Joe & Char Simkins, 

10900 Black Jack Ridge Rd, 

Home:  405-582-2346  Cell: 608-322-2992

charsimkins23@hotmail.com

